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MINUTES 
Cumberland Town Council Meeting 

Town Council Chambers 

MONDAY, December 14, 2015 

 

 

6:15 P.M. NOMINATING COMMITTEE WORKSHOP  

 

7:00 P.M. CALL TO ORDER 

Present:   Councilors Bingham, Turner, Copp, Edes, Gruber, Stiles, and Storey-King 

 

I. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Motion by Councilor Gruber, seconded by Councilor Edes, to accept the November 23, 2015 meeting 

minutes as presented.  

VOTE:  7-0  UNANIMOUS 

 

Motion by Councilor Stiles, seconded by Councilor Turner, to accept the December 2, 2015 special 

meeting minutes as presented. 

VOTE:  5-0-2 (Edes & Copp abstained) MOTION PASSED 

 

 

II. MANAGER’S REPORT 

Captain Mark Stewart, of the Cumberland Fire Department presented a donation of $500 to the Food 

Pantry.  They also donated the proceeds from their Christmas tree sale ($905) to the Food Pantry. 

 

Shawn McBrierty of the Moonlite Sno-Skimmers Snowmobile Club presented the following request to 

allow the snowmobile club to use the trials in the Town Forest: 
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The Council requested to have this item put on the next agenda so that they can act on it.  

 

 

III. PUBLIC DISCUSSION 

State Representative, Mike Timmons said that today, Governor LePage today delivered a letter to Legislative 

leadership and the State Treasurer clarifying his position and future intentions regarding bonding in 2016. In the 

letter the Governor indicates that he will issue $5 million in Land for Maine’s Future bonds, which were ratified 

in 2012. Authority to issue another $6.47 million in LMF bonds was allowed to expire in November, due to 

Legislative inaction. 

Chairman Bingham asked if the 6.47 million in LMF bonds that was allowed to expire due to Legislative 

inaction are gone forever of if the Legislature can turn that around. 

Mr. Timmons said that there is a bill coming forward that will extend the time limit for those bonds.  

 

IV. LEGISLATION AND POLICY   
 

15 – 166 To hold a Public Hearing to consider and act on amendments to the mooring application and 

Chapter 84 (Fees and Fines), Section 12 (Moorings) of the Cumberland Code, as recommended 

by the Ordinance Committee. 

Chairman of the Coastal Waters Commission, Lew Incze, presented the following: 

 

http://links.govdelivery.com/track?type=click&enid=ZWFzPTEmbXNpZD0mYXVpZD0mbWFpbGluZ2lkPTIwMTUxMjE0LjUyNzI2NTIxJm1lc3NhZ2VpZD1NREItUFJELUJVTC0yMDE1MTIxNC41MjcyNjUyMSZkYXRhYmFzZWlkPTEwMDEmc2VyaWFsPTE2Nzc5NTM0JmVtYWlsaWQ9bWVyZWRpdGhAYnVyZ2Vzc2Fkdi5jb20mdXNlcmlkPW1lcmVkaXRoQGJ1cmdlc3NhZHYuY29tJnRhcmdldGlkPSZmbD0mZXh0cmE9TXVsdGl2YXJpYXRlSWQ9JiYm&&&101&&&http://www.maine.gov/tools/whatsnew/attach.php?id=664574&an=1
http://links.govdelivery.com/track?type=click&enid=ZWFzPTEmbXNpZD0mYXVpZD0mbWFpbGluZ2lkPTIwMTUxMjE0LjUyNzI2NTIxJm1lc3NhZ2VpZD1NREItUFJELUJVTC0yMDE1MTIxNC41MjcyNjUyMSZkYXRhYmFzZWlkPTEwMDEmc2VyaWFsPTE2Nzc5NTM0JmVtYWlsaWQ9bWVyZWRpdGhAYnVyZ2Vzc2Fkdi5jb20mdXNlcmlkPW1lcmVkaXRoQGJ1cmdlc3NhZHYuY29tJnRhcmdldGlkPSZmbD0mZXh0cmE9TXVsdGl2YXJpYXRlSWQ9JiYm&&&101&&&http://www.maine.gov/tools/whatsnew/attach.php?id=664574&an=1
http://links.govdelivery.com/track?type=click&enid=ZWFzPTEmbXNpZD0mYXVpZD0mbWFpbGluZ2lkPTIwMTUxMjE0LjUyNzI2NTIxJm1lc3NhZ2VpZD1NREItUFJELUJVTC0yMDE1MTIxNC41MjcyNjUyMSZkYXRhYmFzZWlkPTEwMDEmc2VyaWFsPTE2Nzc5NTM0JmVtYWlsaWQ9bWVyZWRpdGhAYnVyZ2Vzc2Fkdi5jb20mdXNlcmlkPW1lcmVkaXRoQGJ1cmdlc3NhZHYuY29tJnRhcmdldGlkPSZmbD0mZXh0cmE9TXVsdGl2YXJpYXRlSWQ9JiYm&&&102&&&http://www.maine.gov/tools/whatsnew/attach.php?id=664574&an=2
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Chairman Bingham opened the Public Hearing. 

Public discussion: None 

Chairman Bingham closed the Public Hearing. 
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Motion by Councilor Copp, seconded by Councilor Edes, to amend the mooring application and Chapter 84 

(Fees and Fines), Section 12 (Moorings) of the Cumberland Code, as recommended by the Coastal Waters 

Commission. 

VOTE:  7-0  UNANIMOUS 

 

 

15 – 167 To hold a Public Hearing to consider and act on repealing and replacing Chapter 48 (Coastal 

Waters) of the Cumberland Code, as recommended by the Ordinance Committee. 

 

Mr. Incze presented the following: 

 

 
 

 
 

 

Chairman Bingham opened the Public Hearing. 

Public discussion: None 

Chairman Bingham closed the Public Hearing. 

 

Motion by Councilor Gruber, seconded by Councilor Storey-King, to repeal and replace Chapter 48 (Coastal Waters) 

of the Cumberland Code, as recommended by the Coastal Waters Commission. 

VOTE:  7-0  UNANIMOUS 
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15 – 168 To consider and act on authorizing the Town Manager to work with the Army Corps of 

Engineers and Coast Guard to create a new mooring area at Broad Cove Reserve. 

 

Mr. Incze presented the following: 
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Motion by Councilor Gruber, seconded by Councilor Stiles, to authorize the Town Manager to work with the Army 

Corps of Engineers and Coast Guard to create a new mooring area at Broad Cove Reserve and add 1 or 2 additional 

floats in 2016. 

VOTE:  7-0  UNANIMOUS 

 

 

15 – 169 To hold a Public Hearing to consider and act on a Memorandum of Understanding with 179 

Foreside Road, LLC for a future new pier at Broad Cove Reserve. 
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Chairman Bingham opened the Public Hearing. 

 

Nathan Bateman thanked the Council and the Coastal Waters Commission for all their hard work on coming up 

with an excellent design.  

 

Ted Chadbourne of 50 Stockholm Drive asked if $300,000 were spent on a new pier, would that expenditure be 

voted on by the residents? 

 

Chairman Bingham said that it would be a budget item, not a bond.  

 

Chairman Bingham closed the Public Hearing. 

 

Motion by Councilor Gruber, seconded by Councilor Turner, to authorize the Town Manager to execute a 

Memorandum of Understanding with 179 Foreside Road, LLC for a future new pier at Broad Cove Reserve. 

VOTE:  7-0  UNANIMOUS 

 

 

 

15 – 170 To hold a Public Hearing to consider and act on amendments to Chapter 84 (Fees and Fines), 

Section 19 (Shellfish Licenses) of the Cumberland Code, as recommended by the Shellfish 

Conservation Commission. 

Town Manager Shane explained that there is a shortage of clams in our clam flats right now. The Shellfish 

Conservation Commission has decided to reduce all recreational shellfish license fees to $10.00 and to waive the 

senior resident licenses fee.  The commercial license fees will remain the same.  

 

Motion by Councilor Turner, seconded by Councilor Stiles, to amend Chapter 84 (Fees and Fines), Section 19 

(Shellfish Licenses) of the Cumberland Code, as recommended by the Shellfish Conservation Commission. 

VOTE:  7-0  UNANIMOUS 

 

 

 

 

15 – 171 To consider and act on amendments to Chapter 261 (Taxation), Article I (Property Tax 

Assistance) of the Cumberland Code, as recommended by the Senior Circuit Breaker 

Committee. 

Councilor Copp said that the Senior Circuit Breaker Committee met to discuss this item and feel that this is a 

good plan.  The Town Manager and staff have work very hard to come up with this plan after the State 

eliminated the program.   

 

Councilor Stiles added that the application is a little more complicated than the previous application, but Town 

Staff will be available to assist anyone who needs help filling it out.  

 

Motion by Councilor Gruber, seconded by Councilor Copp, to amend Chapter 261 (Taxation), Article I 

(Property Tax Assistance) of the Cumberland Code, as recommended by the Senior Circuit Breaker Committee. 

VOTE:  7-0  UNANIMOUS 
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15 – 172 To hear a report from the Tax Collector re: Foreclosed Properties.  

Town Manager Shane said that we bring the foreclosed property list to the Council every year.  He is happy to 

report that this year we only have one resident who has two properties on the list. Per the Council’s policy, we 

allow taxpayers up to 3 months to work with staff to get the properties out of foreclosure.  He recommends 

tabling this item to March 15
th

 to work with them and get the taxes current.  

 

Motion by Councilor Storey-King, seconded by Councilor Stiles, to table to March 14, 2016. 

VOTE:   7-0  UNANIMOUS 

 

 

15 – 173 To appoint members to Boards and Committees.  

Councilor Copp explained that the Nominating Committee met earlier this evening and is making the following 

recommendation: 

 

Board of Adjustments and Appeals: 

Reappoint Ron Copp, Sr., Christian Lewis, Michael Martin and Scott Wyman. 

 

Board of Assessment Review: 

Reappoint Mark Stevens and James Thomas 

 

Board of Sewer Appeals: 

Reappoint Ralph Oulton and Eileen Wyatt 

 

Coastal Waters Commission: 

Reappoint David Carlson and Hugh Judge 

Appoint Anne Bulger 

 

Cumberland Housing Authority: 

Reappoint Connie Bingham and Bill Hanson 

Appoint Sally Pierce 

 

Lands & Conservation Commission: 

Reappoint Ted Chadbourne, Ellen Hoffman and David Young 

Appoint Sally Pierce and Anne Bulger 

 

Planning Board: 

Reappoint Jeff Davis  

Appoint John Berrett 

 

Prince Memorial Library Advisory Board 

Reappoint David Echeverria 

 

Recreation /Community Education Advisory Board 

Appoint Patty Normandeau and Jeff Porter 

 

Rines Property Citizens Advisory Committee 

Reappoint Sally Stockwell, Bruce Wildes and Brian McAlister 

 

Shellfish Conservation Commission 

Reappoint John Berrett, Jessica Joyce and Robert Maloney 

Appoint John Ryder and Ralph Oulton 
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Twin Brook Facility Advisory Committee: 

Reappoint Michael Cooney, John Leavitt and Anne Witte 

 

Val Halla Golf & Recreation Board of Trustees: 

Reappoint Bill Hansen 

 

Conservation Subdivision Advisory Committee: 

Appoint Bob Waterhouse 

 

The following committees will be sunset because they were task related committees and their work is complete: 

Comprehensive Plan Update Committee 

Cumberland Energy Advisory Committee 

Land Use Committee 

Veterans Monument Committee 

 

Motion by Councilor Stiles, seconded by Councilor Copp, to accept the appointments as presented. 

VOTE:  UNANIMOUS 

 

 

15 – 174 To authorize the Town Manager to accept a gift of 7.9 acres of land and to authorize the 

execution of a gift letter on the Town’s behalf in the amount of $47,400. 

Town Manager Shane explained that the property owners notified him that they are not going to list their land for 

sale until January and they prefer to wait until 2016 to gift the land to the Town. He recommended tabling this 

item to December 28
th

.  

 

Motion by Councilor Stiles, seconded by Councilor Storey-King, to table to December 28, 2015. 

VOTE:  7-0  UNANIMOUS 

 

 

 

15 – 175 To consider and act on the renewal of the Cumberland County Community Development Block 

Grant Program.  

Town Manager Shane explained that this is a cooperative that we are involved in with multiple communities 

where we get together and decide how to spend the federal dollars that are sent to Cumberland County.  This has 

been a successful program. 

 

Motion by Councilor Turner, seconded by Councilor Copp, to authorize the renewal of the Cumberland County 

Community Development Block Grant Program.  

VOTE:  7-0  UNANIMOUS 

 

 

15 - 176 To set a Public Hearing date of December 28
th

 to consider and act on Chapter 200 (Roads and 

Public Property), Section 2 (Animals at large) of the Cumberland Code, as recommended by 

the Ordinance Committee.   

Motion by Councilor Stiles, seconded by Councilor Storey-King, to set a Public Hearing date of December 28
th

 to 

consider and act on Chapter 200 (Roads and Public Property), Section 2 (Animals at large) of the Cumberland Code, 

as recommended by the Ordinance Committee.  

VOTE:  7-0  UNANIMOUS 
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15 – 177 To set a Public Hearing date of December 28
th

 to consider and act on a Class I Liquor License 

application for Cumberland House of Pizza for the period of January 17, 2016 – January 17, 

2017. 

Motion by Councilor Stiles, seconded by Councilor Copp, to set a Public Hearing date of December 28
th

 to consider 

and act on a Class I Liquor License application for Cumberland House of Pizza for the period of January 17, 2016 – 

January 17, 2017. 

VOTE:  7-0  UNANIMOUS 

 

 

15 – 178 To set a Public Hearing date of December 28
th

 to consider and act on a Class I Liquor License 

application for Louie’s Grill for the period of January 8, 2016 – January 8, 2017. 

Motion by Councilor Stiles, seconded by Councilor Copp, to set a Public Hearing date of December 28
th

 to 

consider and act on a Class I Liquor License application for Louie’s Grill for the period of January 8, 2016 – 

January 8, 2017. 

VOTE:  7-0  UNANIMOUS 

 

V. NEW BUSINESS 

 

Councilor Edes – he attended the annual Employee Appreciation Luncheon recently. It was nice to 

recognize the great work that our Town employees do.  Thank you to all of them. 

 

Councilor Gruber – thank you to the Aging in Place Committee for all your hard work.  The 

Committee will be submitting a 501-C-3 application which will put them into non-profit status.  This 

will allow us to go after our own funding for our Aging in Place program.  

 

The Down Easters Chorus performed a holiday concert at Town Hall recently. It was very well 

attended. 

 

There will be a luncheon at the Congregational Church this Thursday. 

 

The committee is working on a ride program with the Congregational Church. 

 

Sally Maynard passed away last week. She will be missed in our community.  

 

The Town Council Finance Committee will meet with the School Finance Committee next Monday 

to talk about each other’s budget process.  

 

Councilor Storey-King – thank you to the 7
th

 graders at Greely Middle School who have been 

collecting items for a baby supply drive for the food pantry.  It has been exciting seeing the student 

engaged in this.  

 

Both the Greely boys and girls basketball teams are exciting to watch right now. 

 

She has been noticing a lot of trash and cans and bottle litter around Town.  We all need to be doing 

a better job of taking care of our community and not littering.  

 

Councilor Turner – he feels that the Town did the right thing when we purchased the property at 

the Broad Cove Reserve.   
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Chairman Bingham – Mike Perfetti and the Cumberland Community Band played at the tree 

lighting recently.  They really sounded great and do a tremendous job. 

 

Happy Holiday’s to everyone. 

 

Councilor Stiles – the Joint Standing Committee met with North Yarmouth last week to discuss a 

management plan for the Knight’s Pond Property.  The meeting went very well.  

 

The Library has a very good weekly e-newsletter that is very informative.  Everyone should sign up 

and know what great programs are happening at the Library.  

 

He reminded everyone that we are continuing to take donations for the 4-H auction for next year that 

will benefit the Food Pantry with meat products.  He thanked Councilor Copp for his continuous 

donation of $20 at every Council meeting.  

 

He wished everyone a very Merry Christmas and a safe and Happy New Year.  

 

Councilor Copp – he wants to recognize the hard work that the Town Manager put into bringing 

back the Senior Circuit Breaker program.  The new program is possible because the Manager cares 

about our senior residents.  He hopes that everyone eligible will take advantage of this new program.  

 

During this holiday season, he urged everyone to remember those less fortunate.  

 

Town Manager Shane – Deputy Chief, Evariste Bernier of the Cumberland Fire/Rescue 

Department was chosen as the Employee of the Year at the employee appreciation luncheon this 

year. Evariste is a dedicated employee who does so much and we are very fortunate to have him as 

an employee.  

 

Police Officer, Ryan Martin responded to a rescue call for a man having a cardiac issue in North 

Yarmouth recently.  Because of his EMT training, Ryan saved the man’s life three times before the 

rescue arrived.  Having our police officers being EMT certified is a tremendous service to our 

community.  

 

The Food Pantry will be handing out 85 Christmas baskets this year.  We truly appreciate all the 

donations that we receive.    

 

 

VI. ADJOURNMENT 

Motion by Councilor Copp, seconded by Councilor Storey-King, to adjourn. 

VOTE:  7-0  UNANIMOUS 

TIME:  9:08 P.M. 

 

Respectfully submitted by, 

 

 

 

Brenda L. Moore 

Council Secretary 


